
3. 2002 HOLIDAY PROGRAMME REPORT 
 
 The Board received a report on the school holiday programmes delivered by the Leisure Unit in the 

Shirley/Papanui Community Board area over the period January – June 2002. 
 
 Ingrid Stonhill stated it was unfortunate that the needs of the Birch Grove School area have not been 

able to be addressed.   
 
 Graham Condon advised that the new Sport and Recreation agency (SPARC) is trying to change the 

recreation culture of children. To this end there will be funding available for programmes initiated by 
the community for high risk children. This is a good opportunity for the Community Board to initiate 
programmes for which funding could be provided. 

 

Please Note
Please refer to the Council's minutes for the decision


